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Dear citizens, 

 
As mayor of Strassen, please allow me to express a few 
thoughts and call upon your valuable support in the local 
elections on Sunday 9th. 
 
Together with Betty Welter, municipal councilor and 
president of the commission for integration, we have taken 
all possible measures to actively involve non- 
Luxembourgish citizens into our communal issues, thus 
creating the department ‘Together better’, the only one of 
its kind in Luxembourg. 

 
Our strong commitment has left its mark on Strassen, now 
being a progressive, open-minded community in every field 
(education, mobility, culture, integration, affordable 
housing, durability, solidarity, …) 
 
The LSAP members and non-members, who make up our 
‘open list’, have proved  their ability to act in an efficient 
way, and they are prepared to offer their political 
responsibility, thus promoting a  continuous but moderate 
development of our municipality, putting into practice the 
involvement of both Luxembourgish and non-
Luxembourgish citizens in our daily lives, and imparting a sense of security and quality of 
life. 
 

 
 
 

We count on your valuable assistance and confidence to reach our goals! 
 

Support us with your vote! 
 

We would like to thank you in advance for your commitment in favour of the candidates 
on List 3. 

 
 
 
 

Gaston GREIVELDINGER                   Betty WELTER 
                mayor                                                                             municipal councelor 
 


